
 

 
Friday 25th January 2019 

 
Dear Goodrich, 
We have had another fantastic week here at Goodrich.  
 
Handwriting & Presentation Update 
The standard of pupils’ handwriting and presentation is 
now consistently good throughout the school, and 
continues to improve. Pupils have made great progress in 
handwriting from their starting points in September. Here 
are some examples 

The changes 

Reception 
September 

Reception 
January 

  

Year 1 
September 

Year 1 
January 

 
 

Year 2 
September 

Year 2 
January 
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September 
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January 
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September 
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January 
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September 
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January 

  
Year 6 

September 
Year 6 

January 

 
 

 

Math Challenge  
Number: 309 

1. Expanded Form 
2. Word Form 
3. Add 72 
4. Subtract 29 



5. Prime or composite 
6. Next 3 even numbers 
7. Next 3 odd numbers 
8. Double it 
9. Half it 
10. Multiply by 3 
11. Multiply by 15 
12. Divide by 4 

 
Year 3&4 Athletics Results 

Girls    
1st- Goodrich- 92 
Points 
2nd- Angel Oak- 91 
3rd- Dog Kennel Hill- 
73 
4th- Bessemer- 47 
5th- Boutcher A- 46 
6th- Judith Kerr- 40 
7th- Boutcher B- 20 
8th- Robert Browning- 
18 

Boys 
1st- Goodrich- 85 Points 
2nd- Angel Oak- 81 
3rd- Dog Kennel Hill- 73 
4th- Bessemer- 59 
5th- Judith Kerr- 52 
6th- Boutcher A- 33 
7th- Robert Browning-31 
8th- Boutcher B- 15 

Overall 
1st- Goodrich- 177 

Pts 
2nd- Angel Oak- 172 
3rd- Dog Kennel Hill- 

146 
4th- Bessemer- 106 
5th- Judith Kerr- 92 
6th- Boutcher A- 79 

7th- Robert 
Browning- 49 

8th- Boutcher B- 35 

Other Results: 
Girl’s football team……lost 4-3 to Robert Browning 
Boy’s football team…….won 4-2 against Robert Browning 
More PE News: 
Andreas Coultart, Casper W, Karl L and Ethan O have all 
been called up to represent the district football team. Well 
done guys! 
Bake off challenge! 
Are you a budding baker and feel that you want to show off 
your skills? The LPESSN (London PE School Sports Network) 
have a challenge for you! Design a healthy meal, including 
ingredients and identifying different food groups too and 
you could be winning 1

st
 place. Take a picture of your 

completed meal and forward it to me through the Office 
marked FAO Mr. Dennis. 
Good luck guys and get cooking! 
 
REMINDER - The Big Mile and The Big Half 

 
The Big Mile is a free, family-friendly fun run around 
Greenwich Park on Sunday 10th March.  FREE to enter so 
sign up now and join the festival of running. Just go 
to www.thebighalf.co.uk/events/vitality-big-mile/ 
Fancy stretching your legs a bit further? The Big Half is a 
half marathon (13.1miles) taking place on the same date 
and Goodrich has 25 community team places available at a 
special price of £10 each. If you would like one of these 
places contact Liz Stuart via the school 
office@goodrich.southwark.sch.uk 
For general info about The Big Half visit the 
www.thebighalf.co.uk  
 
Temporary Part Time Premises Assistant/Handyman 
Fridays only: 8am – 5pm with 1 hour lunch break 
Annual salary approx £3,908 (£325 per month) 
We are looking for a local handyman who can help 
maintain our school premises. 
We need someone who enjoys working as part of a 
dedicated team who will work extremely hard to provide 
the best for our pupils. Someone experienced in basic DIY, 
painting & decorating and general maintenance.  
 

If you think you can help us or want more information 
please contact Joyce Moncur via the school office. 

 

  
friendsofgoodrich@gmail.com 
In This Week’s News - Week Ending Jan. 25th 
Retirement news, our lovely Mike Cowler is moving onto 
greener pastures! Thanks Mike for your amazing support 
to FOG and for all your hard work over the years as the 
food - coordinator. He’s organised the food for many 
events and we would have all gone hungry without him!  
Remember our end of autumn term event…the gorgeous 
music, mince pies and mulled wine? Ahhhh those were the 
days. Good news is that amazing event raised a whooping 
£440 for our school! Thank you to all that attended and 
made this happen. A special thanks to…Alison Hawkes, 
Louise Lauchan, Karen Eastwood, Sam Stephenson, Sue 
Stephenson, Jos Howard, Lauren Kininmonth, Marie 
Cathery, Cath Whelton, Hen Barker, Sandra Bennett and 
Gray Nicholson poster designer extraordinaire).   
We also want to say a massive thank you to Ric Ashton! 
For many years, he has organised the amazing brass band 
which totally makes the end of Term event at Christmas. 
 The event will not be the same without Ric and his 
music...muhahhhh!  
Are you a feeder? Then come feed us! We’re looking for 
our new food coordinator to help sort the food at our 
events. If this is something you’d fancy please contact FoG 
on friendsofgoodrich@gmail.com.  
Tonight is the big night night! Our first Ceilidh is upon us, 
Friday 25th January. 8pm 'til you can dance no more! 
Includes a 17-piece band and a real life Piper! Tickets are 
£10 and include a welcome drink. A few tickets still 
available at the office.  
Having a New Year clear out? Well we’ve got you covered 

with Bag2School. You can fill the bags with unwanted 

clothes, shoes, hats, belts, handbags, soft toys, bedding, 

curtains and towels. The more bags weigh the more money 

is raised for the school - a great excuse for a post-Christmas 

clear out. Bag2School bags are going out in the children's 

school bags today Friday the 18
th

. Once filled, please return 

to the office by Tuesday morning  29
th

 January. 

All book worms get excited! World book day  is coming, 

Thursday 7th March. Further details to come so watch this 

space! 

Dates for the diary 
Friday 25th January 8pm – Come along to our first Burns 
night  - a traditional Celtic evening - eat, drink, laugh & 
dance with our brilliant live band booked for the event. And 
then take a breather with a well-earned wee dram or drink. 
Don’t miss this hilarious evening at Goodrich’s ceilidh! 
Wednesday Feb 27

th
 – next FoG meeting, all are welcome 

Thursday March 7
th

 – World Book Day 
friendsofgoodrich@gmail.com  
www.friendsofgoodrich.com  

 GoodrichFoG  

  Goodrich FOG  
Have a great weekend. 

Sinhéidin Goguel 
Deputy Headteacher for Teaching & Learning 
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